
Blessing in Disguise  

 

Equipment Grant Applications 

 

Equipment grant applications that will benefit children or young people with life limiting 
illnesses or disabilities will be reviewed on a monthly basis.  

Blessing in Disguise is committed to creating positive changes to improve life’s 
misfortunes and enabling freedom to enjoy treasured memories to share with family and 
loved ones.  We provide a range of life enhancing experiences helping to improve the 
quality of life for children and young people with life limiting illnesses and disabilities. 

 

Application Criteria 

Blessing in Disguise can consider applications for various pieces of equipment for children 
and young people with a life shortening illnesses, disabilities, and their families/carers or 
who are at a disadvantage because of their situation.  BID considers a family to consist of 
dependent children and those who care for them.  Carers can be parents, grandparents, 
guardians and others with caring responsibilities. 

Decisions on the funding of a piece of equipment or activity are dependent on funds being 
available at the time.  We operate on a first come first served basis when we are reviewing 
the applications.   

Eligible criteria must be met in order for equipment to be granted. Evidence/proof of 
disability benefits must be provided upon request. 

All applications must be counter signed and relevant details completed by a medical 
professional, a referring agent, organisation or school. 

 

What do we fund? 

Equipment Grants are usually a one off.  If an applicant has had funding for a piece of 
equipment in the last 3 years from BID or elsewhere, we will ask for brief details.  However 
the trustees would consider an application at their discretion. 

Blessings can provide funding for a range of essential life enhancing equipment, such as 
special needs wheelchairs prams, walkers, medical equipment, sensory equipment, 
communication aid etc., themed breaks and activities and social/ recreational opportunities 
for the whole family. Through personal experience, we know that it can often be difficult on 
other family members, who perhaps unfortunately miss out, but we will endeavour to 
encourage them to achieve positive changes.   



What can't we fund? 

Public bodies, other charities or organisations that do not operate within our objectives set 
out in our articles of association. 

Organisations with political associations or interests. 

Respite breaks/holidays unless granted at the discretion of the Trustees. 

Funerals; white goods; building works; driving lessons; non-essential or non-specific 
equipment that is not for the sole use for the benefit of a child or young person with a life 
limiting illness or disability. 

 

How to Apply 

If you meet all the criteria above and would like to request a grant application form, please 
contact us.  Application forms should be filled out fully and submitted electronically or 
posted to the postal address on the application form along with your most recent proof of 
disability benefits from the DWP for the child named on the application form, send to 
blessingsindisguisecharity@gmail.com 

 

Decision Making 

Grants are awarded by our board of trustees 

All applicants will be contacted by e-mail or telephone to let them know if they have been 
successful 

Successful applicants will be asked to fill in and return a disclaimer form for equipment 
offered before it is released.  The equipment is for the sole use of the child named on the 
application form for which it was intended. 

Goods/equipment must not be sold on without prior consent form Blessing in Disguise. 

The goods/equipment is donated to support the applicant completely free of charge and to 

be used to meet the needs of the person named in the application form. All unwanted 

goods/equipment should be offered back to Blessing in Disguise so it could be passed to 

another child if in a relative good condition. 

If the equipment is no longer in use please contact Blessing in Disguise office to arrange 

the return of the equipment. 

We aim to provide funding for successful equipment applications within one month of the 
Trustee meeting unless beyond the control of Blessing in Disguise’s remit. 

Only one application per child or young person will be considered in any three year period. 

If an application is successful, another application will not be considered for two years. 
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